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A welcome investment in more NT-trained medical students 

Medical Deans Australia and New Zealand (Medical Deans) welcomed today’s announcement by the 

Australian government of their investment in more medical school places based in the Northern 

Territory, through the establishment of a medical school at Charles Darwin University and 6 additional 

places for Flinders University’s Northern Territory Medical Program. 

President of Medical Deans, Professor Michelle Leech AM, said “investing in Australian trained future 

doctors is crucial so that patients are able to access the healthcare they need, and we are pleased to 

see this investment being targeted at those regions most in need of more doctors.” 

“Data shows that students who have the opportunity to learn in rural communities, as well as those 

from a rural background, are more likely to seek to pursue a rural medical career” added Professor 

Leech. 

The Medical Deans’ 2023 National Data Report1 on its annual survey of graduating medical students 

showed 37 percent indicated a preference a future career outside a capital city, with this figure 

increasing to 73 percent of those from a rural background. Of those respondents who undertook a 

rural placement of at least a year, 64 percent wanted to work outside a capital city and 44 percent 

were seeking a career working in regional towns, smaller towns or small communities. 

“Enabling universities to deliver medical programs in rural and regional areas is vital so students can 

study and learn in the regions where we need them and where they want to be.” 

 

 

 

Contact: Medical Deans at comms@medicaldeans.org.au or on 0449 109 721 

 

 
Medical Deans Australia and New Zealand Inc. represents and supports the 24 medical schools across Australia 
and Aotearoa New Zealand in their cutting-edge medical education, work-integrated training, and research to 
recruit, develop and nurture outstanding medical graduates to enable our communities to continue to access 
world-class health services. 

Medical Deans annual survey of medical graduates provides valuable information and insights on the make-up 
of our future doctors, including demographics, education, experience, and future career preferences. 

https://medicaldeans.org.au/ 

 

 
1 Medical Deans’ Medical Schools Outcomes Database (MSOD) National Data Report 2023, 
https://medicaldeans.org.au/md/2023/12/MSOD-National-Data-Report-2023-July.pdf  
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